
 

 

MINUTES 
 
Demolition Review Committee 
Meeting 06/16/2021 
 
D. Choate called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. at the Rye Town Hall. 
Present were: David Choate, Elizabeth Sanborn, Jay Longtin (ALT) seated for Alex Herlihy. 
 
Purpose: 1367 Ocean Boulevard.  Garage to come down and rebuilt.  Same size and use.  
 
E. Sanborn made a motion to approve the Minutes of  March 15, 2021. J. Longtin 2nd.  The Minutes were 
approved unanimously. 
 
General discussion continued on the 1367 Ocean Blvd. property.  
 
J. Longtin moved that the property was not historically significant or architecturally important.  E. Sanborn 
2nd.  Unanimous approval. 
 
D. Choate will notify The Building Inspector to issue permit. 
 
D. Choate said 1481 and 1483 Ocean Blvd is an upcoming application if the ZBA grants variances for 
their demolition on 7/7. 
 

E. Sanborn motioned to adjourn and J. Longtin seconded the motion. 
Unanimous Approval. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 4:39 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Elizabeth Sanborn 


